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JUNE 8, 2022 MINUTES
		
Meeting called to order by Chairperson, David Kuderer at 5:35 p.m. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendance: 
Committee Board: Chairperson, David Kuderer, Nodji Van Wychen, Eric Devine, Keith Giraud; Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser; Solid Waste Coordinator, Dawn Pingel
Absent: Committee Board Member, Remy Gomez
Other guests: County Board Chairperson, Cedric Schnitzler; Modern Disposal, Jerry Martell; Terry Taylor, Gary Pingel

Period of Public Comment: None at this time

Vice Chair Appointment – Chairperson, David Kuderer asked for nominations. Nodji Van Wychen nominated Keith Giraud. No other nominations, all in favor of Keith Giraud holding the Vice Chair position, all ayes (3)

Approval of May 2022 Minutes: Motion by Keith Giraud to approve the May minutes, 2nd by Nodji Van Wychen. All ayes

Landfill and Departmental Operations (Discussion)
General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, reported that the revenue looks low but this is partly due to the meeting being changed to a week earlier. The recycling grant was deposited on the day of the meeting which would have been reflected in the report if meeting not moved; The leachate pump is still not here yet and have not heard when it will ship; Nodji Van Wychen questioned the Homeland Security refund for the refugees; David Kuderer reported that Administrator, Tina Osterberg,  was working on it and Cedric Schnitzler commented that the process has been started with WCA and a letter has been submitted to receive revenues lost; Eric Devine asked if the recycling money offset any costs which do not; Question was asked where items from clean sweep are taken. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, gave the vendors used to take the items.

DNR Notice of Violation Update/Inspection (Discussion) 
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, gave an update on the site inspection and what the NOV’s (Notice of Violation) were and what the status was on each one. Nodji Van Wychen asked about the timeframe and when the expansion could start. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, said once the wetland issue has been addressed by WI-DNR, which takes a maximum 60 days for a response, and what the response back entails, will determine what timeframe there is along with the waste tonnage brought in over that period of time. 

Landfill Rate Schedule 2023 (Discussion) 
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, brought up for discussion only and for the committee to think about how the future rate increases for the landfill and how future rates would be determined. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, gave a brief history regarding past rate increases at the landfill with some options. Last increase was done in 2020 and was to last at least five years.  

Expansion Timeline (Discussion)
No information to report; County Board Chairperson, Cedric Schnitzler, informed Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, that a special committee meeting could be called if needed for updating on information that was a topic at a previous meeting. 

Farm Lease Amendment (Discussion)
The current farm lease has one last growing season left and Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, wanted to amend the farm lease to have another interested party take over the remaining contract time. Because some land has been taken back from the Solid Waste Department for landfill use, the new renter would like to use GPS for the acreage used to determine payment price. Keith Giraud motioned to accept; Nodji Van Wychen 2nd – all ayes. 

Budget Adjustment Sand Creek Monitoring (Discussion) 
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, gave a brief history background of why and how the monitoring wells were split between the City of Sparta and Monroe County Solid Waste. Extra monitoring was added to the last monitoring check that wasn’t planned for and an adjustment is needed. Eric Devine asked what PFAS was and Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, explained the concern for PFAS contamination. Motion by Eric Devine, 2nd by Nodji Van Wychen; all ayes

Manager’s Report
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, commented that the Lanier family was interested in buying a section of land from the Solid Waste Department. Keith Giraud filled the committee in on the details. Lanier’s would need to bring this to a Solid Waste Committee Meeting to be discussed. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, wanted to update the committee on fuel surcharges being added to the invoices being received from vendors and the cost of cover material and leachate hauling prices increasing. Current cover material has been a verbal contract with B Anderson who informed that price for cover material will be going up $1; Gerke hauls the leachate and will be going from 0.06 cents to 0.07 cents per gallon. The Committee agreed to continue with the current haulers since they have been doing a good job and we are helping out local businesses. 

Set Next Meeting Date: July 13th @ 5:30 pm

Adjournment: Motion by Nodji Van Wychen and 2nd by Eric Devine to adjourn at 7:04 p.m. all ayes
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